STREET NAMING TASK FORCE MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 17, 2011 Approved

The Londonderry Street Naming system Task Force held a public workshop on February 17, 2011 in the Sunnycrest Room of Londonderry Town Hall. The meeting began at 9:30 A.M.

Present: Task Force Members: Karen Marchant, Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl and Cindy McCann,

Nancy Acheles, Derry Postmaster and Jay Hooley Londonderry Postmaster

Meeting opened at 9:30 A.M.

Discussions regarding Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park:

John Vogl opened the meeting giving Nancy Acheles the background history regarding Whispering Pines Mobile Park.

John Vogl received a draft letter from Kathy Roy that will advise the Park residents of the survey results and the decision that their Zip code will remain 03038.

Jim Bilodeau advises he will appeal the decision.

The address of PO Box 192 Bypass 28, Derry N.H. 03038 will be phased out.

Planned implementation date for the changes in the park is April 20, 2011 which is a Wednesday.

Nancy Acheles advises she will get new locks and keys for the mailboxes in the park.

John Vogl advises that the Task Force letter to residents will go out on March 11, 2011.

Nancy Acheles will make a field trip to the park to look at the mailboxes

Other postal concern:

It was noted that 150 Nashua Road has 4 units using A through D designations. Jim Bilodeau to look at this.

Other Business

Discussion regarding having a meeting with the businesses in the airport area.

North Perimeter Road, West Perimeter Road (from UPS building to the airport), south Perimeter Road, East Perimeter Road Kelly Ave are all roads in question. A daytime meeting was suggested. First week of March, date to be determined after coordination with Richard Fixler of Manchester-Boston Regional Airport.

John Vogl will coordinate with Mr. Fixler and send letters out February 25, 2011.

Meeting minutes of 2/1/11 unanimously approved.

Next Meeting

.First week in March 2011 at a date to be determined.

Minutes by C. McCann